
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

September 17, 2017 
 

      

2020 Circle Family Times 
Sunday 9:30AM Bible Classes for all ages 

              10:30AM Worship 

Tuesday 10:30AM Ladies Bible Class 

Wednesday 7PM Becoming Family Class 

Office Hours: S: 2-5; M-R: 8-4; F: 8-12 

Family Newsletter 541-758-4456 
2020circle@gmail.com 
www.2020circle.com 
 

 

“The Main Thing” 
1. To love the Lord our God with all our heart 

and with all our soul and with all our mind and 

with all our strength. 

2. To love our neighbors as ourselves. 

3. To go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them 

to obey everything Christ has commanded us. 

Ministers Elders 

Mark 
Johnson 
541-758-5065 
 

Casey 
Long 
541-752-
4771 
 

Gregg Strawn 
Minister of the 
Word 
541-758-4456 
 
 
 
 

Jason Swick 
Campus 
Minister 
541-753-4310 

Upcoming Events 

 

Today, right after Worship: UCC Cleanup 

Sep 19th, 6:30PM: Alex Fieldhouse & Alyssa 

Leslie Wedding; Camp Yamhill 

Sep 20th, 7PM: Becoming Family Class 

Sep 23rd, 9AM-3PM: Vision Meeting 

Sep 24th: Meet, Greet, Eat 
 

Please Pray For Our Family 
Please pray for God’s healing hand to be on those with cancer: 

Debbie Smith (Florence Purvis’ granddaughter)                                         
Les Brooks (malignant leukemia)                                                                    

Charlie (Josh Wise’s uncle; Stage 4 cancer) 
Marilyn (Linda Weimer’s friend, recurring cancer) 

Susan (Strawns’ cousin, serious cancer) 
Please continue to pray for:  

Keith Cornell, Phil & Linda Weimer, Donna Johnson, Linda 
Holland, Karen Alkire. 

Please pray for the following members with health needs:  
Jackie Parsons’ best friend’s husband, who is undergoing cancer 

treatment. 
Pray for continued healing for Linda Holland. 

Spiritual:  
Pray for the UCC college leaders as they prepare for meeting 

and welcoming new students. May God do great things through 
the college ministry in 2017-18! 

Physical:  
All people affected by natural disasters everywhere. 

Katie Kessler’s friend, whose parents were in the path of 
Hurricane Irma. 

The family of Hannah Johnson’s husband, Jeremy, in Tampa Bay, 
FL. 

Friends of the Eastridges who evacuated. They are safe! 
Gene Bibb’s brother who is helping with the Red Cross in Florida. 

Shirley Womack and her family in the passing of her brother, 
Paul. Please pray for Debbie, his wife, also. 

Engaged Couples: Alexander Fieldhouse & Alyssa Leslie, Jesse 
Bracht & Erin Foreman, Alex Aversane & Jocelyn Powell  

Military: Jordan Paul, Marines, in Oceanside; John, Betty 
Carter’s grandson, who is on his ship now; James Brogden on 

the USS Essex 
Good News:  

 Loralea Glenn says thank you all for your prayerful support 
and phone calls. She has only two brothers (74 and 76), no other 

family. “THIS family at CCC is SUCH a blessing to me.”  The 
Acideras share that it is great to be home with church family! 

 
 

Monthly Servants 
Eldership Leader: Mark Johnson 
Deacon/Minister Leader: Peter McPartlin 
Emergency Needs: Cathy Evans 
541-243-3483 

Communion Prep: Allen & Linda Rugh 
Service Monitor: Heidi Powell 

 
Weekly Servants 

MORNING September 17th        September 24th                  
Video:           R Eastridge, J Baxter    A Member, R Eastridge 
Sound Board: A Member, G Bibb         R Behnia, L Eastridge 

Greeters:           J Hammar                           J Wise 
B Hammar                           L Wise 

                              K Kessler                 A McPartlin 
Ushers:                  J Parker               E Gunselman 

                P McPartlin                         B Fields           
Attendance: N Franklund                         B Sorah 
Communion:       R Bracht                 N Franklund                          
Count Aide:           L Sorah                          L Sorah              
                         K McPartlin                       R Bracht 
Nursery:                K Lopez               R Gunselman                    
                         H McPartlin                         L Glenn       
Notes/Cards:      M Hallas                           O King 
Song Leader:     F Cloutier                          J Swick                      
Kids’ Time:      J & L Calkin          M & N Johnson 
Speaker:             G Strawn                      G Strawn 
Lord’s Table:               Q Li                  R McPartlin                 
Servers:      B McCaughan                  P McPartlin                     

 S Evans                         T Wood          
J Reyes                          R Rapp                

Open Prayer:       E Bracht                   J Stutzman            
Pastoral Prayers:   C Long                   M Johnson 

 
Evening Schedule 

Cleanup, Fixup at UCC all afternoon 
No meeting at the church building. 

Deacons: Ed Gunselman, Eric Jensen, 
Peter McPartlin, Jose Reyes, Josh Wise 

 

Outreach Programs: Bay Area Rescue Mission, Christian Relief Fund, Clothing 
Drive, East Asian Missions, Food Boxes, Mountain States Children’s Home, Orphan 
Sunday, Quilts for CASA, Special Situations, University Christian Center  

 

Josh Stutzman 
Campus 
Apprentice 
541-753-4310 

 

                 



 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Software 

Monthly Picks 

Volutpat mos at r eque ulla 

lobortis  dignissim  conventio, 

torqueo, acsi roto modo. 

Feugait in obruo quae ingenium 

tristique elit vel natu meus. 

Molior torqueo capio velit 

loquor aptent ut erat feugiat 

pneum commodo. 

1655 NW Monroe Ave, Corvallis, OR 97330 

Contact Numbers: 
541-753-4310 UCC 

541-207-2777 cell 
 

UCC Office Hours 
T 2pm-10pm 
W 9am-3pm 
F 9am-3pm 

Campus Minister and Family 
Jason, Amanda, Josiah, 
Jaron and Justus Swick 

 

 

 Gregg’s  

Good  News 
Words truly are powerful.  They are so powerful, that we must 
be careful how we use words.  We must be wise when we 
speak. 
 
Several weeks ago, I wrote about trying to discern what we 
assume is helpful in contrast with what truly is helpful.  The 
words we use as we speak to others are an important aspect of 
the people helping task. 
 
It is wise to pause before speaking so that you can understand 
the other person’s mindset.  In other words, at this moment, is 
the person deflated with discouragement or inflated to the 
point of exploding with pride?  Is the person seeing the big 
picture of life or fixated on a tunnel vision of available 
options? 
 
Eph. 4:29 calls us to use words that are “helpful for building 
others up according to their needs, that it may benefit those 
who listen.”  
God places the expectation on the speaker.  It is his/her 
responsibility to assess what words will benefit the listener 
and speak those.  That is extremely valuable advice for people 
helpers. 
 
Eph. 4:15 recommends “speaking the truth in love.”  When a 
person is down, it may be very loving to offer encouragement.  
But when a person is stuck in a self-destructive pattern, clearly 
calling attention to the error and pointing out alternatives is the 
better course.  Even if it requires the speaker to sharply cut 
through the fog of excuses and denial, that is the form that truth 
in love will take.   
 
I’ve employed that second style of speaking less frequently.  
But when I do use it—in a context where the other person 
knows it is couched in genuine loving concern—it doesn’t 
guarantee that person will employ the recommended action, 
but it does allow me to know I did what I could do.  I offered 
genuine care with the goal of long term improvement in mind 
rather than a band-aid that will seal up the problem only until 
tomorrow.     

 
PM PREVIEW TONIGHT: 

Cleanup, Fixup at UCC all afternoon 

No meeting at the church building. 

 

 

 

 

Thoughts, Questions, Notes 
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Sunday Morning Attendance 135 

Last Week’s Contribution            $5683.50 

Year to Date Weekly Average    $4474.86 

Weekly Budget                              $4,584.00 

  

Many Hands Make Light Work…Get Involved! 

Assembly Ministry…………………..…….Gregg Strawn, Casey Long 

Circle Facilitator Inside…………………………….……………Eric Bracht 

Outside Circle Facilitator……..…………………………….…. Jim Calkin                          
UCC Facilitator…………………………………………….……Nathan Lopez 
Overall Support……………………..…….M Gomes, G Brown, J Wise 
Campus Ministry……………………….…Jason Swick, Josh Stutzman 
Connections Ministry……………………….………Dale & Tami Brown 
Discipleship Ministry………….………………………………...Jose Reyes 
Education Ministry…………………..….…………..Casey & Darla Long 
Fellowship Ministry…………..……….………Ed & Renee Gunselman 
Life Group Ministry…………………..…………Mark & Nancy Johnson 
Media Ministry…………………………..………….…………Frank Cloutier 
Men of Iron……………………………….…………………..…Rolland House 
People Needs Facilitators.…………..Tami Brown & Maria Gomes 
Clothing Drive Lead.……………………………………………..Linda Leslie 
Food Boxes Lead.……………………………………..Charlene Franklund 
Publicity Ministry……………………….…………..…………Maria Gomes 
Quilts for CASA.………………………………………….……..Cathy Brooks 
Van Ministry……………………………….………...…Bob & Cody Parsons 
Visitor Experience Ministry………….…..…..……………..…See Elders 
Vision Ministry……..….Elders, Deacons, Ministers & their Wives 
Webmaster……………..……………………………….………Tim Emmerich 
Widows Ministry……..……………….…………Peter & Pam McPartlin 
Women’s Ministry…….………………………………..…Laurie Eastridge 
Youth Ministry………Eric & Jann Bracht and Eric & Chris Jensen 

Welcome College Students!! We are excited that you chose to come worship 

with us this morning. If you are new here, make sure you get a welcome bag 

designed by our UCC art club. If you’re a returning student make sure you 

follow the calendar at osucc.com so you don’t miss out on the great things we 

are doing this term.  

International Student Orientation was this past week. Josh and I welcomed 

many students with tours of Corvallis and OSU. We invited students to join us 

for UCC activities and Friendspeak. Keep considering Friendspeak because 

the fields are plentiful! 

TODAY is the UCC WORKDAY!! Come help with yard work, cleaning, and 

making the UCC an inviting refuge for students this year.  

 

 

 

Office Administrator 

Maria Gomes 

541-758-4456 

 

 

Hearty Soup 
15 oz Peanut Butter 
Saltines 

On Sunday September 24th, there will 
be an opportunity to get your picture 
taken to update our records. Also, if 
you have recently moved or changed 
your phone number, please see Rod 
or Maria to get a form to fill out and 
return by September 24th.  

The Gunselmans would like to thank everyone who 
helped with Zach & Naomi Smith’s wedding! Thank 
you Lydia Perry for being an amazing wedding 
photographer, Shannon Sorah for decorating, Linda 
Calkin for creating a beautiful archway, Greg Brown 
for transporting benches to and from Champoeg, 
Darla Long for making mints, everyone who provided 
meat for the taco bar, and everyone else who helped 
and supported Zach and Naomi throughout the 
preparation and execution of this event! Thank you! 

Vision Meeting: September 23rd 9a-3p 
This meeting is for all Elders, former 
Elders, Deacons, Ministers, Ministry 
Leaders, their spouses and the Office 
Administrator. This is an important 
meeting for us to think about what 
Circle will look like in the future. 
 

http://www.osucc.com/calendar/

